Town of Milladore

March 1, 2020
The regular monthly meeting of the town board of supervisors was called to order February 2, 2020 at 2pm at the Milladore Town Hall. After the Pledge of Allegiance to the US flag, roll call found all present.

 The minutes of the previous town meeting were read. Leon Kundinger moved to accept the minutes as read. Hank Nigh was the second and the motion carried.
The financial report was reviewed. There was a motion made by Hank Nigh to accept the report as presented with a second from Leon Kundinger; motion carried.
Informational:

The first part of our FEMA project has been accepted and approved for the brush removal and the money has been given to the state which should come to us sometime in the near future.
Our assessor sent a report on the information about the DNR land that is in our Town.
Information was given about the election on February 18. The election inspectors, Chris Hollar, and Milz will meet for testing equipment and complete some training on February 12.

Action Items:
Motion was made by Leon Kundinger and seconded by Hank Nigh that any one of the three signers on the accounts at Pioneer Bank, soon to be First State Bank can move money from the time accounts to the checking account. No money is to be taken directly from the time accounts, but should be transferred to the checking account. This is to develop a paper trail and the checks require three signatures; chairman, treasurer, and clerk. There is only one ACH from the checking account and that is to pay the IRS for Social Security and Medicare taken from employees’ salary. Motion carried.
No action was taken on the Deputy clerk position.
Hank Nigh moved to pay the bills. Leon Kundinger seconded it and it carried.

There was a motion to adjourn from Leon Kundinger, with a second from Hank Nigh the motion passed.
The next meeting is March 1, 2020 at 6:30pm in the town hall.

 


Submitted by Connie Milz, Clerk
